Michele King

Subject:

FW: Year 7 Safe Clean Water report, Sept 22 meeting

From: Kit Gordon < kitgordona@gmail.com > Date: September 21, 2020 at 8:08:41 AM PDT

To: Meenakshi Ganjoo < mganjoo@valleywater.org >, Nai Hsueh < nHsueh@sbcglobal.net >, Gary Kremen

<GKremen@valleywater.org>

Subject: Year 7 Safe Clean Water report, Sept 22 meeting

Good Morning Meenakshi, Nai and Gary,

I will be speaking at tomorrow night's Board meeting on the Year 7 Safe Clean Water report. Although there are many highlights, these are the concerns/recommendations I have:

- 1. I recommend the IMC's annual letter to the board with staff response be included in this and all subsequent annual reports.
- 2. I would like to understand why an IMC meeting on the SCW Renewal proposal was not scheduled between the draft release date and board approval date. The lead time for a committee chair to call an emergency meeting is 4-5 weeks. Can this be shortened?
- 3. Despite IMC's concern about lack of funding in Priority D, Year 7 report shows a \$19M reduction in non-mitigation programs. I'd like to know more about this change.
- 4. Several flood projects have been delayed.

I look forward to the IMC's deep dive into the details of the program. I really enjoy learning about these complex projects.

Thank you, Kit